

Year 4 Newsletter: Autumn 1

Dear Parent/Carer.

Welcome back to a brand new academic year! Mrs McAvoy, Mrs Jaques, Mr Slater and Miss Boxford are the new Year 4 team and we cant wait to get to know you all! We have lots of exciting learning opportunities in store this year and we cannot wait to see you grow and develop. We loved starting the term with our wellbeing day yesterday and it was great to see the children enjoying their first day of Year 4.

Maths

In Year 4, we begin our Maths curriculum with place value. We will be continuing to practise our times tables. We will be using different manipulatives to represent and estimate numbers, order and compare numbers beyond 1,000 and recognise the place value of each digit in a four-digit number. As always, children will have opportunity to reason and problem solve in every lesson.

English

In English, we are basing our writing around a lovely text called 'Theres a Rang-Tan in my bedroom. This text links closely with our Geography topic of South America. In Guided Reading, children will learn the poem 'For Forest' by Grace Nichols. Children will have the opportunity to use figurative language to write poetry, a non-chronological report and a persuasive letter about the issues causing deforestation.

Computing/DT

This half terms DT will involve children exploring structures before designing and building a pavilion before evaluating their construction.

In Computing, the children will be using Logo. They will create their own program by planning, modifying and testing commands to create shapes and patterns. Pupils will also be using Turtle Academy to explore

repetition and codes within programming.



Science

In Science, our topic is 'Living Things and Their Habitats. We will investigate how to classify a variety of living things in different ways and discover animal habitats. We will also learn how animals adapt to different environments and the characteristics of a plethora of organisms.

History/Geography

Our Geography topic this half term is South America. We will be learning about some of the countries of this spectacular continent, and some of the incredible features and landmarks that are there. We will make some comparisons between South America and the UK. This topic will also inform some of our writing and art.

RE/PSHE

In RE we will research how important religious events are remembered in ceremonies. In PHSE, we will be learning about health and wellbeing. The focus of our topic will be healthy eating and how pupils can maintain a healthy lifestyle.

PE/Music

In Music, the children will become musical critics by comparing the ABBA song 'Mamma Mia' to the bands other songs.

In PE, the children will develop their ability to run with control, changing direction and use space effectively and apply this to games where they have to attack and defend.

Our Place in 'Our World.

We will be learning about democracy including meeting a local councillor and finding out more about local government as part of learning about our fundamental British Values.

Aspiring Entrepreneurs

Children will be encouraged to face new Year 4 challenges with a growth mindset and develop as reflective learners.

Children will reflect on their work in lessons and consider ways they could improve.

Healthy and Happy Living

Children will learn a variety of different ways to keep their minds and bodies healthy. They will learn about the importance of hygiene, sleep, a balanced diet and keeping fit.

Inquisitive Investigators

As 'Inquisitive Investigators', we will be investigating our playground, looking for different creatures and habitats before identifying the different characteristics of a variety of organisms.

Important information:

- 4MJ and 4HS will have PE lessons will take place every Tuesday afternoon and 4PB will be having PE on Thursday afternoons with the sports coach. Please ensure that children come to school on Thursdays already dressed in the correct PE kit, which they will wear for the full day.
- Swimming will take place on Friday mornings. Please ensure your child comes 'swimming ready'. A letter will be sent out shortly reminding parents of what this entails.
- Spellings will be sent home on a Friday. Children should keep their spellings until Friday, as they should learn them throughout the week. A Maths homework will also be sent home on Fridays and should be returned the following Friday.
- Children will have their spelling tests on a Friday morning.
- Children will receive a carton of milk at break times if this has been paid for. Children may bring a named water bottle, which can be stored in the
 classroom
- If you have any concerns, then please do not hesitate to speak to your childs class teacher or Mrs Swain who is the Department Lead.

Thank you for your continued support ©